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Large needlepoint, for those of us who need some gardening 
inspiration in the hot days ahead

ROVINGSJUNE
2025

Fiber-y Events and
Opportunities

Our June 14th meeting will be 
11-3pm at 347 Ridge Rd in Lan-
sing.

Contribute fiber art to Sun Day 
Wool 2025. More information 
here: https://drive.google.com/-
file/d/1TMBYsCuYhX-
K7EbTEtB0qFKK-
gkHXO2hms/view

Northeast Fiber Exchange Wool 
Buying Days: June 12th-13th in 
Bergin, NY. More information 
here: https://www.hvtextileproj-
ect.org/nefx

Central New York Fiber Festival
June 7-8, 10am-4pm
Herkimer County Fairgrounds
https://cnyfiberarts.org/



Dear Fellow Spinners,

I was kind of sad not being able to make it to the Maryland Sheep 
and Wool Festival, but then the festival came up to Ithaca, well at 
least the part with the endless rain and inundation. Big thanks to 
Sharon Gombas, Marianne Pelletier, and Lynn Anguish for bat-
tling the inundation that happened in the Parish Hall at the end 
of our last meeting. I contacted the priest and the church office, 
and plumbers were called. So, we’ll likely be spinning with dry 
feet on our next meeting on June 14 th , 11am-3pm, in the parish 
hall of the All Saints Catholic Church in Lansing (347 Ridge Road.)

Our Mai meeting was lots of fun. The pot-luck was delicious, and 
the competition had three well deserving winners. I’m looking 
forward to doing this again, next year. By the way, if you have 
brought something delicious to this or previous pot-lucks, please, 
share a recipe with Ruby.
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Guild Officers
President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Newsletter

Workshops Marianne Pelletier

Webmaster

Roc Day Coordinator

Guild Meeting

Address List

Guild Dues

Roberta Sibley

OPEN

Louise Henrie

Angelika St. Laurent Ruby Schnirman

Rosane Mordt

Yvonne LaMontagne

New Members

To Place an Ad

The next Guild meeting will be on Saturday, June 14th, 11-3 PM, in the Parish Hall of 
the All Saint’s Church

Address: 346 Ridge Rd, Lansing

If you know of folks who would like to join, please have them contact Louise Henrie 
and pay dues at:  henrielm6@aol.com.

The cost for ads is $5.00 per month for non-members. Current members may submit 
one business-card sized classified ad per month for free.  Send a check made out to 
BSHG to our treasurer, Louise Henrie, 417 2nd Street, Ithaca, NY 14850.  Send the ad 
in digital form to the newsletter editor: rschnir@gmail.com  

For all members who have not yet paid dues, they are $25 for the year of 2025. 
Please pay at a meeting, send your check for $25 to: Louise Henrie, 417 2nd Street, 
Ithaca, NY 14850, or now you may send money via Venmo to Black-Sheep-NY

We put together a list of names, email addresses, and telephone numbers for guild 
members. This list is available in printed form at guild meetings or by request to 
Secretary, Roberta Sibley at robertainez@yahoo.com.

Guild News
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Guild meetings and Roc Days have featured many excellent dishes from our mem-
bers. In the tradition of community cookbooks, I would like to put together a small 
collection of recipes from our Guild so that these recipes can be enjoyed outside of 
meetings!

Please forward recipes that you would like to be included to Ruby at rschnir@g-
mail.com. These can be dishes that you have brought to Guild meetings, but they 
do not need to be.

If you are bringing a dish to the May potluck meeting, please consider contributing 
the recipe!

Anybody who is feeling inspired to draw or create images for the cookbook-- 
food-focused, fiber-focused, or otherwise-- is encouraged to contact Ruby as well.

Guild Cookbook: Call for Recipes
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Large loom for sale
Suzanne Horvath, sister of the late Bill Bartlett, who was a longtime member of the 
Guild, is selling Bill’s large loom. Please contact Suzanne at fshorvath@frontiernet.net to 
make an o�er or for more information.
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Member Ads and Announcements

Drum carder for sale ($300)
Elizabeth Gossner is selling a Patrick Green drum carder with a 7” wide drum. It will 
adapt to �ne wools or Icelandic types. $300 OBO. Please contact (315)-852-3344 if inter-
ested.
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Member Ads and Announcements
        Continued

Finn �eece for sale
Elizabeth Gossner will bring a few bags of available Finn �eece to the meeting. 

Winter �eece available for sale
Bob Morena has winter �eeces available from 4 black, 8 white, 1 mottled (black and 
brown) sheep. Contact him at (607)-368-6340 or at morenabob34@gmail.com
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Please consider signing up to volunteer at the New York State Fair’s Wool Center! The 
Wool Center at State Fair runs 8/27 through 9/1 with mornings, afternoons and evenings 
slots. Contact Linda Miller, 315-440-6049 for more information or to sign up by June 15th. 
Volunteers get free state fair passes and parking tickets!

This year there will be a new Wool Center much closer to the parking lot and with air 
conditioning. The children’s area will have a loom, drop spindles, a box tape loom, frame 
with rug hooking, coloring board, handouts, and iPad or kindles with question and 
answer info. 

Many Guild members have volunteered at the Wool Center in previous years. Susan Quick 
says “This is really fun to meet new spinners and show fair attendees what the craft is all 
about.  I've demoed for many years, and I always have a good time.”

New York State Fair
Volunteering and Spinning Competition

The NYS Fair competition registration for 2025 is now open. Scroll down to Art & Home 
Center for the links for the rules and entry form. Handspun Yarn is Division K. Thanks 
Marilee for forwarding! Sign up at https://nysfair.ny.gov/competitions/how-to-enter/
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Marie Bryhan Competition
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The first annual competition in memorial of 
Marie Bryhan was a success at the May meet-

ing. Congratulations to the three winners!
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In procrastinating preparing for a Big Exam this past month I’ve been going through the 
archive of newsletters and have been enjoying reading about what the Guild has been up 
to in the past 50ish years (this also made me realize we haven’t had a newsletter format 
update in over 12 years). I hope you get a kick out of these excerpts from the June  and 
September 1977 newsletters, especially the custom-designed �ber-themed crossword. 
The answer to the crossword will be in next month’s newsletter for anybody who may try 
to solve this one (or you can �nd it in the July 1977 edition). --Ruby
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From the Archives
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From the Archives



Guild Vendors
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